Beverly Woods Elementary 
PTA Board of Directors Meeting
December 3, 2013 at 7:45 a.m.
Present:

Carrie Parziale, President

Meredith Burbank, Vice President

Jill Miles, Treasurer


Sterling Oliver, Secretary
Mandy Hays, Advocacy


Lynne Koeniger, Advisor


Lauren Reddick, Nominating
Absent

Marni Cartiff, Staff Representative
Caroline Horne, Principal
Lindy Gignac, Audit


I. Meeting called to order at 7:53 a.m. (Carrie)
II. Secretarial Business (Sterling)
· Minutes: The board approved the minutes from the November 2013 Board of Directors meeting. Motion by Hays and second by Miles.
III. Financial Review (Jill)
·  Bookfair may turn out closer to budget. Discussion regarding vouchers for purchasing books for kids in need. This year there were 116 bought through the teachers. Need to ensure Pre-K has books. 
· Bingo Night made more money than budgeted. Discussion about lowering bingo card costs for participants. Concern about the number of people in attendance. Consider pre-selling the tickets. 

· Spirit wear is lower than previous years. Perhaps allowing families to order from the website would increase sales.

· Yearbook expenses are in. 

· Not sending PTA membership cards out, rather noted on website. 

· Technology and literacy expenses are coming in. 

· Met our fundraising goal. 

IV. New Business (Carrie)

· New PTA website looks great! Discussion about allowing sponsors on the site. Consensus was not at this time. 
· Lengthy discussion about the 5th grade field trip. Cost seems high. Location different this year. Agreement that this does not fall under the PTA jurisdiction. Rather will be the responsibility of the 5th grade liaison and the room parents. 
· PTA General Membership meeting 6pm this Thursday. 
· Fundraising opportunity at an Uptown ice skating arena. 

· Hawthorne’s Dining Night Out is Dec. 11th and we are already ahead of budget

· There will be an EOG meeting with Caroline in the future. 

· New security system will be installed over the winter break. Looking to use Sign-Up Genius and the Dad’s group to assist. 
V. Next Board Meeting: The next board meeting is scheduled for January 7th, at 7:45 a.m.   

Respectfully Submitted,
Sterling P. Oliver, Secretary

